
MVRC/YARS  2 June 2020 Meeting 

K6MVR Repeater 

 

Attending: 

 

Officers: President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ and Secretary Dave Nishikawa 

KC6YFG.  

 

Members: George Besley W6GWB, Tom Bowen KM6DML, Mike Bruss N6XQ, Daniel 

Cameron KF6HHH, Bob Close KK6DUW, Steve Dold W6KCS, Doug Emerson N6NFF, 

Shayne Hughes N6SPE, Darrell Horst KM6KFW, Lu King W6KJX, Greg Kruckewitt 

KG6SJT, Rick Littlefield N6KLB, David Litchenhan K6DAV, Tom Preston KQ6EO, 

Bill Ragsdale K6KN, Steve Sparks KC6MHT, David Stubbins WB6DNL and Jorge 

Vidal KC6PGH. 

 

Guests Present: Wes Hardaker WS6Z and Jerry Olive KD6WKY. 

 

Meeting opened at 1930 hrs. by President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ asking for 

check-ins by roll call. Members checking in were asked if they would approve 

the minutes and treasurer’s reports as emailed and amended on the air.  Both 

were approved. 

 

YARS/MVRC Treasurer's Report 

 

May 2020 

 

Beginning Balance – May 1       $5,401.86 

 

Deposits 

Member Dues    25.00 

 

Total Deposits       25.00   5,426.86 

 

Withdrawals 

(none)     0.00 

 

Total Withdrawals      0.00   5,426.86 

 

Ending Balance – May 31       $5,426.86 

 

Encumbrances (pending checks) 0.00 0.00 

 

Available Balance – May 31 (ending balance less encumbrances) $5,426.86 

 

Member Dues Paid: 



Jojo Melendres KN6HTD - $24.00 (plus $1 donation). 

Pending Checks: 

None. 

 

Repeater trustee Steve Dold W6KCS gave his report. He said that the repeater 

has been running fine with deviation and frequency within limits and that 

he cut the weeds there a couple of weeks ago. 

 

President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ announced that there will be no Field Day 

at UCD. Suggestions are welcome but none had been forthcoming so far. 

 

Membership moved to Zoom where Bill Ragsdale K6KN gave a presentation on 

transmitter hunting. He explored the technical and social aspects of its 

various forms. 

 

Members moved back to the K6MVR repeater to close the meeting. Before doing 

so President Gary Matteson WA6TQJ announced that elections will be held 

at the July meeting and that it may be held at Explorit pending their 

approval. 

 

Meeting adjourned approximately 2030 hours. 


